
 

“The Mission of the North East School District is to challenge, empower, and engage all students to develop and achieve personal and career aspirations, to 
pursue lifelong learning, and to be responsible and accountable citizens in a dynamic world.” 

 

 

September 24, 2021 
 
 
 

Good Evening Grape Pickers! 
 
First, our number one goal is to keep our students and staff safe.   Second, we are making our best efforts 
to continue our mitigation protocols in order to keep our buildings open.  We continue to evaluate and 
reflect on a daily basis and, have been making changes as needed.    If your child has been identified as 
a close contact, please make sure you are following the instructions provided by the Pandemic 
Coordinator.   Quarantine means the student must stay home to include not attending outside 
activities and events. 
 
We are asking that you are patient and kind to our nurses, as they are following compliance with the 
local and state Departments of Health and CDC guidelines for close contacts.   We are doing the best 
we can to mitigate in our schools to keep our students and staff safe and are respectfully asking that 
our families do the same. 
 
Parents, if you have a student that is in quarantine, then becomes ill, please contact your child’s school 
as you would normally do so at any other time. 
 
As local COVID numbers are on the rise, this is a reminder to have a plan in place in the event we may 
need to close a building and/or the district.  If you need anything to switch from in-person to our 
virtual schedule, please contact your building administration. 
 
Again, please be patient and kind to my staff.   We are asking you to be an ambassador for our schools 
and community and, to follow the “Golden Rule”.  We are all human beings and many with families.  It 
has been a very long eighteen months and our goal is to provide the best educational opportunities for 
our children in a safe learning environment.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Dr. Michele S. Hartzell, Superintendent 
 

Dr. Michele Spurgeon Hartzell, Superintendent                                                                 Mr. Jeffrey Fox, Business Manager 
                                                                           Mrs. Shelley Allen, Administrative Assistant 


